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April 25, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the King County Court Protection Guild (Court Protection - County Marshals) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2011, through December 31, 2011.  This agreement covers 31 employees in the King County Sheriff’s Office.
The King County Court Protection Guild represents County Marshals who provide security to County buildings, including the King County Courthouse and the Norm Maleng Regional Justice Center, and outlying District Courts, as well as the courtrooms housed in those buildings.
This agreement contains improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the County.  Such improvements include language which grants the King County Sheriff’s Office authority to assign marshals to security for Sound Transit and Metro in the bus tunnel and other locations, and an agreement enabling the transition to bi-weekly pay.
Additionally, the wage settlement for this contract provides no change to existing wages and no cost-of-living adjustment for 2011.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at

206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Performance, Strategy, and Budget

Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
